

## Broadwindsor Group Neighbourhood Plan

### **Minutes of meeting 22<sup>nd</sup> March 2018, 7.30 pm, at Blackdown Village Hall**

Attendance – Rowland Hibbard (Chair), David Chumbley (Secretary), Brian Ridley (Treasurer), Sandra Burrows, Steve Chubb, Jacqui Sewell and Prue Davies and Jo Witherden.

The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting. Apologies received from Brian Hesketh, John Wallis, Tim Marshall and Tim Bassett.

#### **Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest**

JS declared an interest in combined agenda item 9 / 10 – site 3 discussion.

#### **Minutes**

Minutes of the last meeting had been previously emailed to all members. Amendment made to date of next meeting. Copy of the minutes from the Meeting held on 26<sup>th</sup> February 2018 were then confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

#### **Matters arising**

None

#### **Correspondence & Notices**

None

#### **Treasures report / invoices for payment**

Balance was £5040.94. Having received two invoices from Jo W totaling £2610.00 the current balance is £2430.94.

Agreed that BH will arrange to refund £2430.00 of the grant.

Another grant will be available to be applied for after 1<sup>st</sup> April 2018.

#### **Questionnaire results**

No action at this time.

#### **Design guideline report.**

No action at this time.

#### **Updates of Draft Plan / Areas to be completed**

Agenda items 9 and 10 were combined for ease of use.

***NB – ALL AMENDMENTS / INPUT FOR THE LATEST DRAFT PLAN ARE TO BE WITH Jo W BY NOON ON 29<sup>th</sup> MARCH 2018.***

Jo W had updated and circulated the latest version of the draft plan. We proceeded to talk through the items / areas needing clarification / definition, and after enthusiastic debate, made amendments as necessary.

More photos are required. **RH will obtain. Jo W will insert into plan.**

PD and others felt the first paragraph needed amending. **PD will construct a version and circulate for approval.**

**DC will provide a list of all contributors, past and present, to the Plan.**

**DC will provide information concerning Horn Park Quarry Business Park.**

**TM had offered to expand on the narrative for Netherhay, Sandpit and Greenham.**

It was agreed that Common Water Lane, Broadwindsor, would be included in the Plan in the same way as the Green Way Community path in Drimpton.

### **Consultation summary**

The sub committee of RH, DC and PD will arrange to meet. In hand.

### **Matters of interest for the next meeting**

None

### **Next meeting –**

**Monday 16<sup>th</sup> April 2018, 7.30 pm – Blackdown Village Hall**

The meeting closed at 9.55 pm.